
 Parking, Markets & Street Trading 
Public Realm 

Neighbourhood and Housing 
Directorate 

136-142 Lower Clapton 
London  
E5 0QD 

  
 020 8356 8877 
 consultparking@hackney.gov.uk 

  
  
 Friday, 07 September 2018 

 
Dear Resident / Business, 

 

Zone U - implementation letter 

 

Further to the consultation summary leaflet we sent to you in June 2018 about 

the introduction of parking controls in zone U, we are writing to inform you of 

the dates that the lining and sign works will be taking place on your street, and 

the zone’s go-live date. 

 

Key facts 

 Parking in the area will be suspended: between 10-28 September 

2018.  

 Parking enforcement in bays commences from: Monday 15 October 

2018. 

 Zone U permits can be purchased now. 

 Starting your permit: When applying, please ensure that you select the 

earliest available start date – from this date until your new zone goes live 

you will be able to park in zones R or T while lining works are carried 

out. Depending on the duration you bought, we will then extend your 

zone U e-permit to give you a full three, six or 12 months of parking 

from your new zone’s start date at no extra cost to you. 
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IMPORTANT:  Please be aware that we will have all relevant traffic orders 

in place for the commencement of the lining works and will be enforcing 

‘no waiting’ (yellow line) restrictions from the time they are marked on the 

street.  Please ensure you do not park on any single or double yellow lines 

or you may be issued with a Penalty Charge Notice (PCN)  

 

Go live date 

Parking enforcement in the zone U area will begin from Monday 15 October 

2018.  

 

From this date, all motorists will need to have a valid e-permit, display a valid 

visitor voucher or pay to park when parking in the area during the hours of 

operation. 

 

Warning notices will be issued to vehicles parked in the area without a permit 

between the 3-9 October 2018.  

 

Street parking suspension dates 

Please see the table below for planned dates of when parking in your street 

and surrounding streets will be suspended while lining works are carried out.  

 

It’s important to be aware that motorists will not be able to park on the streets 

during the dates specified below (roads will only be suspended between 

8am and 4pm on the dates below and will not be suspended on 

weekends). Signs will be erected on each street to inform motorists of the dates 

of the lining works. 

 

We aim to complete these works as quickly as possible. To ensure that we can 

do this, please help us by moving your vehicle to an alternative street where 

works are not taking place. Once we have completed the lining works on a 

section of road, the yellow suspension signs will be removed so that parking on 

the street will be available again as quickly as possible.  

 



Be aware that vehicles parked in suspended bays may be issued with a 

PCN and removed to allow us to complete our planned works. Drivers who 

suspect their vehicle has been removed should contact TRACE on 0300 

077 0100. 

 



Road name Description of location Suspension from Suspension to 

Mount 
Pleasant 
Lane 

All spaces between Upper 
Clapton Road and  Mount 
Pleasant Hill 

10 September 
2018 

11 September 
2018 

Mount 
Pleasant Hill 

All spaces between Mount 
Pleasant Lane  and Theydon 
Road 

10 September 
2018 

11 September 
2018 

Dudlington 
Road 

All parking spaces Mount 
Pleasant Hill and Southwold 
Road 

11 September 
2018 

12 September 
2018 

Theydon 
Road 

All parking spaces Mount 
Pleasant Hill and Southwold 
Road 

11 September 
2018 

12 September 
2018 

Gunton Road 
All spaces between Upper 
Clapton Road and Casimir 
Road. 

12 September 
2018 

13 September 
2018 

Alcester 
Crescent 

All parking spaces between 
Mount Pleasant Lane and 
Comberton Road 

13 September 
2018 

14 September 
2018 

Comberton 
Road 

All parking spaces between 
Mount Pleasant Lane and 
southern end of Comberton 
Road 

13 September 
2018 

14 September 
2018 

Casimir Road 

All parking spaces on the east 
to west arm between Prout 
Road and side of 15 Casimir 
Road 

14 September 
2018 

17 September 
2018 

Prout Road 
All parking spaces between 
Upper Clapton Road and 
Casimir Road 

14 September 
2018 

17 September 
2018 

Mount 
Pleasant Hill 

All parking spaces between 
Theydon Road and Harry 
Zeital Way 

17 September 
2018 

18 September 
2018 

Detmold 
Road 

All parking spaces between 
Mount Pleasant Hill and 
southern end of Detmold Road 

18 September 
2018 

19 September 
2018 

Southwold 
Road 

All parking spaces between 
Upper Clapton Road and 
Theydon Road 

19 September 
2018 

20 September 
2018 

Casimir Road 

All parking spaces on the north 
to south arm between 
Southwold Road and 15 
Casimir Road 

20 September 
2018 

21 September 
2018 

Mundford 
Road 

All parking spaces Mount 
Pleasant Hill and Southwold 
Road 

20 September 
2018 

21 September 
2018 



 

*Suspensions dates may be subject to change due to a number of factors beyond our control. This 

includes weather and whether or not roads have been kept clear of vehicles for works to be 

completed. Please check the yellow signs affixed to lamp columns in the area for the most up to 

date information. 

 

Parking in nearby zones during implementation 

 

In order to provide you with alternative parking opportunities whilst lining works 

are taking place, you will be able to use your zone U e-permit to park in existing 

zones R or T, so that you don’t have problems finding somewhere to park when 

your roads are suspended for lining works.  

 

In order to benefit from this, please ensure that you select the earliest available 

permit start date when applying – from this date until your new zone goes live 

you will be able to park in zones R or T while lining works are carried out. 

Depending on the duration you bought, we will then extend your zone U 

e-permit to give you a full three, six or 12 months of parking from your 

new zone’s start date at no extra cost to you. 

 

Your permit will only be valid in zones R and T until your zone goes live on 

Monday 15 October 2018. Please ensure that you do not park in these zones 

after your parking zone goes live as you may be issued with a PCN. Zone U 

visitor vouchers will not be valid in zone R or T at any time.  

 

A map is enclosed with this letter of zones R and T where your zone U permits 

will be valid to park until Sunday 14 October 2018. 

 

Please see our permits page for more information regarding how to apply for a 

permit; hackney.gov.uk/resident-permits.  

Cleveleys 
Road 

All parking spaces between 
Upper Clapton Road and 
Casimir Road 

24 September 
2018 

25 September 
2018 

Southwold 
Road 

All parking spaces between 
Casimir Road and the eastern 
end of Southwold  Road 

25 September 
2018 

26 September 
2018 

http://hackney.gov.uk/resident-permits


Applying for permits and vouchers 

You will need to have a valid permit or vouchers to park in zone U when the 

zone goes live. You can apply now for these online hackney.gov.uk/resident-

permits or by post. 

 

Choosing your permit start date: When applying, please ensure that you 

select the earliest available start date – from this date until your new zone 

goes live you will be able to park in zones R or T while lining works are 

carried out. Depending on the duration you bought we will then extend 

your zone U e-permit to give you a full three, six or 12 months of parking 

from Monday 15 October at no extra cost to you. There will be no change 

to e-permits bought on or after the Monday 15 October 2018. 

 

Be aware that permit start dates cannot be altered once they have been chosen 

and an application has been made. Full refunds will be made if they are 

cancelled before their start date. E-permits cancelled after the start date are 

payable for each full calendar month remaining on the permit from the date we 

receive your refund request. There must be a minimum of three months 

remaining on the permit and you will need to pay a £20 administration fee. 

 

For more information about the cost of permits and visitor vouchers please visit 

our website www.hackney.gov.uk/parking or call Hackney Parking Services 

on 020 8356 8877. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Kevin Keady 

Head of Parking, Markets & Street Trading  
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